
 

 
Statement #7 

 
HURRICANE IRMA AND THE ISLANDS OF THE BAHAMAS 

9:00 AM EDT, Monday, Sept. 11, 2017 
All Clear issued for the entire Bahamas 

 
NASSAU, Bahamas – Sunday, September 10, 2017: The all clear has been given for all islands 
as business begins to return to normal throughout The Islands of The Bahamas. 
 
AIRPORTS 
The Lynden Pindling International Airport in Nassau is open and international flights have 
resumed operations. Travelers should contact their respective airlines for flight information.  
 
The remaining airports will resume operations once the National Emergency Management 
Agency (NEMA) they have been assessed and cleared for opening by aviation officials. 
 
HOTELS 
Baha Mar Resort and Casino will resume full hotel, casino and retail operations and will 
welcome guests back on Tuesday, September 12. 
 
Melia Nassau Beach Resort will resume full operations on Wednesday, September 13.  
 
DAMAGE REPORT 
There are no reports of severe damage to the tourism product throughout the Islands of The 
Bahamas, at this time. Full assessments begin today.  
 
CRUISE 
The Port of Nassau reopened on Sunday, however no vessels are expected until Wednesday, 
September 13. All other ports remain closed at this time. Cruise reservation holders should check 
directly with their cruise provider for updates on departures and itineraries.  

 
The Bahamas Ministry of Tourism will be releasing updates on islands, hotels and services on 
Bahamas.com/storms.  
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